

TWO RIVERS GOLF CLUB NEWSLETTER



www.tworiversgolfclub.com

March 2021

Results! Yes, we have results. It's great to get the season underway with our first tournament at Wildhorse in Davis—good weather and a very good course. If you haven't played there recently, the new owners have poured a lot of money and effort into Wildhorse in the past three years, improving every aspect of the layout. We have more tournaments to come, too, so get your entries in and enjoy the golf with your TRGC friends.

My music selection for the month has to have 'Heart" in the theme, considering my recent pacemaker implant. So many great songs with 'Heart'. Gotta go with Janis Joplin and 'Piece of my Heart'.

From Mike Morrow, Club President:

Our Tournament season started at Wildhorse on February 20. Weather and course conditions were good and we had a good turnout. The Club played a Shamble format using the two middle Net scores per hole as the team score. The low and high Net scores for each hole were tossed. The team of Rich Stratton, Kevin Beaver, Mike Hull and Mike Evans won with an impressive score of 125.

The Clubs' next Tournament is at the Reserve in Stockton. This is a Qualifier for the NCGA Associate Club Four Ball Net Tournament. The Club can send up to three teams of two persons each. The Club will pay half of the entry fee for the two members that qualify with the two qualifying members paying the other half. The next four low net Members who are willing to pay the full amount of \$135.00 per person can fill up the other 2 teams.

Our Monterey trip is just around the corner. Signups are being taken by me. Make checks payable to $\mathsf{TR}\mathsf{G}\mathsf{C}$ and mail to

Mike Morrow

2717 Chassella Way

Rancho Cordova CA 95670

We are playing Pacific Grove, \$72.00/cart or \$54.00/walking on Monday 4/26 and Poppy Hills, \$115.00 on Tuesday 4/27. Members need to make their own lodging arrangements.

WILDHORSE RESULTS—SHAMBLE

1st Place 125 total Rich Stratton, Kevin Beaver, Mike Hull, Mike Evans

2nd Place 127 total

Renee Wildenberg, John Valdes, Rich Anderson, Donna Anderson

3rd Place 133 total (card off) Brad Erway, Ron Mantsch, Dan Gish, Sandy Davis

Rich Anderson won the putts for the first flight with 30 putts, Gene Coughlin won the second flight with 31 and Renee Wildenberg topped the third flight with 34 (card off).

Closest to the Pin Winners:

Hole #4, Nancee Staley, Hole #6, Sherry Hilger, Hole #12, James Snyder and Hole #14, Bruce Prokopow

2021 TOURMANENT SCHEDULE/COMING EVENTS See Events page on web site

LEDGEND - SP = stroke play; RB = range balls; SG = shotgun; Mod MP = Modified Match Play format

NOTE: *For all the NCGA tournament events the TRCG pays 50% (one half) of the NCGA tournament entry fees. All additional expensed are the responsibility of the players who qualify for the event.

The 2021 tournament schedule doesn't quite fit on the newsletter page, but it shows all the dates and formats for our events. You can use it to mark your calendar for the whole year. The complete listing is on the club website.

Our next events will be on Saturday, March 13, at The Reserve in Stockton and Saturday, March 27 at Bing Maloney. The entry forms are on our TRGC website.

Finally, be sure to plan to join us on our annual Monterey trip, set for Monday and Tuesday, April 26 and 27. We will be playing Poppy Hills and Pacific Grove, both fun and challenging courses.

NCGA QUALIFIER TOURNAMENTS

Information from President Mike Morrow: The NCGA website, www.ncga.org, now has listings for their 2021 Tournament schedule under NCGA Championships. Some of the tournaments require qualifying through your own club and some don't; the schedule on the website is broken down so you can see which is which. The schedule also shows the handicap level needed to enter and sites to be played. Registration for the events should open at the end of January. While on the web site, everyone could also take a look at all the membership outings the NCGA has to offer and the courses they have lined up.

TRGC WEBSITE

James Snyder continues to update our club website to show the 2021 tournament schedule and other current information, including the 2021 membership renewal form. This is a big job; thanks, James for your work each year to give us a better website. Check it out when you get a chance and use it as a reference for upcoming events: www.tworiversgolfclub.com

RECRUITMENT AND MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

Welcome back, all of you who renewed your membership. If you have not yet renewed your TRGC membership, the form is on our website. Don't miss out on the fun tournaments on our schedule. As always, TRGC is looking to increase its membership base, so be sure to invite your friends, co-workers, and golf buddies from other groups to play in our events.

SUNSHINE

Cheryl Nelson is back in action after her pacemaker implant last fall. My own pacemaker implant in February went just fine and I'm recovering nicely. I get around with a cane for balance and a sling for my shoulder after the surgery. My wife, Joanne, is now using a huge walking boot due to a partially

torn Achilles' tendon. We're quite a pair—thinking of changing our family name to Bagley (Kings' fans will get this). I also want to send out our prayers and best wishes to Michael Dazey. Michael is facing several serious health problems right now and can't play golf at all. Get better soon, Michael, and join us again when you're able.

NEWSLETTER INFORMATION

If you have information or material that you would like included the newsletter, my email address is tpagefam@surewest.net; my home phone is (916) 488-6465.

Tom Page